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January 2, 2019 
 
Leslie Zink 
Sr. Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 
Frontier Communications 
21 West Ave. 
Spencerport, NY 14559 
 
Re: Docket No. 18-050-02, 2019 Utah Universal Service Fund Recommendation for Navajo 

Communications Company, Inc. dba Frontier Navajo Communications Company 
 
Dear Ms. Zink,  
 
 On October 4, 2018, the Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”) filed a recommendation 
concerning whether adjustments to Navajo Communications Company, Inc.’s (“Navajo 
Communications”) Utah Universal Service Fund (“UUSF”) eligibility are necessary. The DPU 
correctly notes Navajo Communications is not presently receiving UUSF payments. The DPU 
recommends the Public Service Commission (“PSC”) take no action and represents that, based 
on its 2017 Annual Report, Navajo Communications does not qualify for UUSF payments in the 
2019 calendar year. 
 
 On October 12, 2018, the PSC issued a Scheduling Order, allowing interested parties to 
file comments on the DPU’s recommendation. The PSC received no comments from Navajo 
Communications or any other party with respect to the DPU’s recommendation for Navajo 
Communications. 
 
 Having reviewed the DPU’s recommendation and there being no opposition, the PSC will 
take no further action in this docket. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#306117  


